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Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting

October 20, 2011

The regular monthly Board meeting convened at 4 p.m. at the Stonebridge Golf Club with these Board officers and directors in attendance: Debbie Angelo, Randy Hall, Matt Sawrie, G. B. Cazes, and Clay Crenshaw.
Swim & Tennis Report.  Matt reported John Thomas will begin as Director of the Swim & Tennis Facility on November 1, 2011.  Purchase of a new ball machine is being considered.  Jason was unable to attend the meeting and filed this written report:
1. Report on operations – see attached financials – should end year with revenue on budget and expenses below.     
2. Update on John Thomas and written job description – John starts November 1 and will begin program development and pro shop upgrades immediately.  Job description/duties will in clued but not be limited to, General Management of Tennis, Swim and Workout area operations, maintenance of tennis and swim club facilities, coordination of tennis programs for players and juniors, coordination of swim activities, coordination of health and fitness activities.  These efforts will be supervised by the Board of Directors through the Swim and Tennis Liaison.  John will update Board on Tennis, Swim and Work out activities at the Board’s monthly meeting.    
3. Evaluation of POS – POS is better than last year’s card program.  The staff is able to process charges in a more timely manner and records are generally more accurate.  Billing continues to be a challenge and will need to be revisited by John before the season starts again.  The POS will handle all the billing needs we just need more training on the product.  Regardless of what system we use there will be a efficiency/accuracy trade off for concession sales.  This area represents continual opportunities for improvement. 
4. Builders’ Accounts – Schedule attached 
5. Compliance with The Virginia Graeme Baker Pool & Spa Safety Act  (VGBA) – We visited this issue in the past when we bought the pool.  I will have John coordinate an inspection of the pool to get an independent certification of compliance. 
6. Update on 2011 and 2012 Workman Comp Certificates for LWCC Audit – 2011 Audit complete and minimal additional premium was required.  Board should require certificates of workers comp insurance from all subcontractors prior to authorizing any work done in the subdivision.  These certificates should be maintained by the treasurer to be given to WC Auditor upon request.   

Employee’s Handbook.   G. B. accepted responsibility for the drafting of an Employee’s Handbook for Swim & Tennis employees.
Covenants.  Randy reported three letters citing property standard violations had been mailed since the last meeting.  Three residents have made improvements to their property and Randy will write them a letter thanking them for their efforts.  Those properties that remain non-complainant will receive a Second Notice before being referred to the Board’s attorney.  The Board’s attorney sent a demand letter to a homeowner regarding fencing required around a swimming pool.  Clay personally met with a homeowner and requested a trailer be removed from the property. 

Architectural Review Committee.  Art was unable to attend the meeting.  He requested, through Clay, the Salvation Army be allowed to collect donations from homeowners one day in December by parking their truck at the Swim & Tennis facility.  This will be convenient for the residents and it will support a good cause.  The Board supported Art’s request.  
There has been an ongoing dispute between two homeowners regarding drainage.  The Board will request a review of the facts from Art and make a decision regarding disposition of the Builder’s Deposit in the matter. 
Speeding.  G. B. voiced concern over speeding in our community.  After discussion, G. B. will work with the City to have a radar trailer placed on Stonebridge Blvd to raise awareness of speeding and promote speed compliance.
Website.  G. B. is working on bids for a replacement to the current website because the current software is problematic.
Grounds Maintenance Report.  Repairs to the foundation of the brick arches on Waterbury and the wall in front of the S&T are still scheduled for November.  Fall planting of our beds has been completed.  Matt will continue to investigate the cost of a community board for installation near our entrance.  The new floor at the guardhouse has been completed.  Randy will work to have some widow panes replaced.  The damaged wooden fence and column at the S&T has been replaced and all the insurance proceeds have been collected.  Randy will work on bids for other sections of the wooden fence that needs attention.  Matt discussed improvements that are needed to the tennis courts.  
Pond Report.  Randy gave a brief report that water levels remain low in the ponds.  Most of the algae and alligator weeds are gone for the pond on #4 fairway (Gator Cove).  Randy will continue to work have the 2 wells (Imperial Circle and Waterbury) repaired.  The Board approved drilling a 6” water well in the cul-de-sac of Duck Haven Pointe to supplement water needed in the wetland ponds.  

Financial Report.  Matt presented the current financial statements and a Year End projection.  The Board also reviewed the current Accounts Receivable report.  Matt will work with the Board’s attorney on collecting past due accounts.

Golf Club.  Reagan Davis, Touchstone’s General Manager, stopped by and visited with the Board and discussed some issues of mutual concern (membership, operations, dead trees near neighbor’s fence, etc.)  

Miscellaneous.  Clay will work with Debbie to order the 2012 Windshield stickers.

Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 5:45 p.m.
Minutes were taken by Clay Crenshaw.

NOTICE OF MEETING

The next regularly scheduled meeting will be held at 4 p.m. on Tuesday, November 15, 2011.
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